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10 January 2022


Update for November and December 2021


Dear Pastor and Praying Church Family,


Except for the constant reminders of our worldwide “situation” we have enjoyed a relatively normal last 
bit to our year.  We enjoyed a tuna and healthy Thanksgiving with fellow missionary friends, visits from from 
other missionary friends and others from we know from Scotland.  It has been enjoyable and very busy.  
December was fully scheduled for church activities and celebrations for the birth of our Saviour.  We had a very 
quiet last week of the year just as a family and felt a little more recharged to get into the new year.


Some things I’d ask that you pray for with us.


1) A building … we have been prayerfully considering finding a new building in which to meet as a 
church.  Our desire is to find the place that God would have for us.  Everything seems on hold at the moment 
but prayer changes things.


2) Kyle is working at a local restaurant and doing very well.  We are hopeful that he will be able to get 
some further education in cheffing through his workplace this next year.  It is what they want as well as his 
employer, so we are praying and hopeful.


3) Konner is planning to move back to the States in late April.  So, with he many emotions and heart 
string tugs we ask for you to pray that the move goes smoothly, finances will be in line, and the motion forward 
for his life away from what he’s known will be unadventurous in the hardships of life.


4) Kade is finishing up his Senior year of school and will be looking for a job to fill his time (even if it’s 
just me that wants him to have a job :)) 


5) Kimmy who is schooling Kade, working to get the Sunday school at church to be everything it ought 
to be, and the “never-ending” effects of being a mom, missionary wife, “Pastor’s” wife, and friend could 
definitely use your prayers.


Thank you for praying.  Praise the Lord!        
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